
Hello Councilors, 
 
Close Ayd Mill road.  Then just don't reopen it. I have a bunch of ideas about what we could do with it. 
The community writ large has a bunch of better ideas about what we could do with it.  But quite 
honestly, closing the thing and not reopening it, just that is a $3.5 mil benefit to the community and a 
solution to a bunch of other problems. 
 
So maybe just don't spend the money on it. 
 
Seriously though. 
 
Don't. 
 
Your friend and neighbor, 
Tom Basgen 
 


